## DISTRICT III P.I.A.A. BOARD MEETING

**PIAA OFFICE** 

June 5, 2018

# PLEASE SHARE PRINCIPAL ~ ATHLETIC DIRECTOR

A meeting of the District III Committee was called to order at 9 AM by Assistant Chairman Doug Bohannon. All members were present except Ron Kennedy and Dick Balderston. Also in attendance were Treasurer Bob Baker, Web Master Rod Frisco, Football Chairman John Ziegler, Lacrosse Chairman Chuck Abbott, Program Chairman Pete Fackler, Soccer Chairman Fred Isopi and Swimming Chairman Don Seidenstricker.

#### **Report of the Secretary**

The April 17 minutes were approved as presented on a motion by Adam Sheaffer with a second from Tory Harvey.

#### **Report of the Treasurer**

There was no new report since Spring Reports have not all been received to date.

#### **Eligibility Considerations**

The Committee reviewed the eligibility approvals granted since the last meeting. No action was required.

### **Approval of Fall Tournaments**

Football, Soccer, Field Hockey and Volleyball were approved. The remainder will be reviewed at the August Meeting. (Cross Country, Golf, B. Tennis, Spirit) Motion by Marty Trimmer with a second from Greg Goldthorp.

#### **Action / Discussion Items**

- ➤ Dina Henry was interviewed as a replacement for the position of "Female Parent" on the Committee. She was approved on a motion by Mike Craig with a second from Dave Bitting. She is employed as the Athletic Director at Linden Hall in Lititz.
- > York Academy Regional Charter School was approved for membership on a motion by Cathy Wreski with a second from Pat Tulley.
- ➤ With the addition of Octorara and this school District Three will now receive a third member on the PIAA Board of Directors. Pat Tulley was appointed to this position as of July 1.
- > Schools were reminded that ticket requests for this fall must be received by August 1.
- ➤ Discussion was held on increasing broadcast fees but a motion by Doug Bohannon with a second from Tory Harvey was passed to keep fees as they are now but not permit Live Streaming.
- ➤ Boys & Girls Tennis District entries in 3A were increased from 8 to 10 on a motion by Doug Bohannon with a second from Tory Harvey.
- ➤ Rod Frisco was given permission to solicit ads for the District Programs on a motion by Dave Bitting with a second from Adam Sheaffer.
- ➤ With increased expenses and decreased attendance all Sport Chairmen are asked to look at ways to cut costs without harming the program.
- > Spirit competition will be December 8 with a snow date of December 15

Respectfully submitted

Next meeting
August 8 @ State Office
9am

C. Wendell Hower, Secretary